Blank Letter 2

TO: dencc@denvergov.org, denvereastneighborhoodsfirst@gmail.com 
RE: Expanding Housing Affordability Proposal before Council on June 6th, 2022

Council Members:
I appreciate the work that has been done to address the housing needs in Denver. 
I do not think this proposal should advance until elimination of parking requirements occurs only at fixed rail stations. I object to the change of the language at the 11th hour to include somewhat ill-defined transit corridors. Though High transit has been defined for now in my area, medium has not been defined in the Proposal or where the enhanced investments should occur. These should be outlined or linked to Blueprint Denver within the text of the proposal as you did with high transit corridors. The rush of this drafting and failure to state the addition of transit corridors to your homepage which currently states that the elimination of the parking requirements is only at fixed transit stations, shows that the public is not being informed.  Therefore, the public cannot make informed decisions.
We cannot build our way out of our housing crisis. As of March 2022, the City is short of 50,000 units of affordable housing for people making 60% of the area medium income. Yet, this current proposal admits that it is not charging the maximum linkage fee that the City’s own feasibility study shows it can charge. 
As an EAP resident, it is not clear if our EAP recommendations have been accounted for.
For these reasons, this proposal should be stopped or revised to address these concerns.

Signature/ Resident of EAP
